Message from Roger Newton, Penn Theta ‘69

Dear Brothers and friends of Penn Theta,

There is something special about being back at the Old Grey Barn.  It had been years since I was at the house until last fall when I met Tom Marsello and other undergraduate Penn Theta Brothers after the Princeton-Lafayette Football Game.  Being back and walking around the campus made me recall fun times and memories of my four years at Lafayette, but it really made an impact on me when I saw the Old Grey Barn across March Field after I had visited Kunkel Hall, where I spent much of my academic life taking courses and working in the laboratories doing scientific research.  The faculty in Biology and those laboratories were an incubator for my career which followed, where I have spent more than thirty years in academic research and pharmaceutical R & D towards the discovery of new medicines to treat and prevent heart disease.  
 
Fellow Brothers, it is hard for me to express my gratitude for the leadership, social and life lessons learned as a Phi Psi at the Penn Theta Chapter.  Although the Greek community has changed in numbers and social impact since the time I was an undergraduate, I truly believe that there is a sound future for premiere fraternities to thrive at Lafayette.  In my opinion, when alumni take care and interest in their fraternity chapter and in the lives of undergraduate brothers, the brotherhood becomes a major contributor to the vibrancy and success of the college itself.  In other words, a strong Phi Psi makes Lafayette College a better place to learn, to grow as individuals, and to establish a strong foundation to make incremental contributions to better the world.  
 
I have committed my energy and financial support to this capital campaign to restore the Old Grey Barn to its previous beauty and to ensure a solid future for our chapter, our college, and young Phi Psis.  I hope you will join with me in supporting the campaign to restore the Old Grey Barn.  With your help, the Old Grey Barn will once again shine in grand fashion.  The soon-to-be-reconstructed porches will welcome alumni back and signal to the campus’ coeds, rushees and faculty that Phi Psis live graciously, are scholarly gentlemen, and are an extremely entertaining bunch of guys.
Once again, please accept my best wishes.  I look forward to being with all of you this fall as we celebrate our successful capital campaign and the restoration of the Old Grey Barn. 

 

In brotherhood, 
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Roger Newton ’69

Co-Chairman

The Campaign for the Old Grey Barn

